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This semester has been amazing with this class. At first I started off a little skeptical about it, just because I was not sure how I would work with seniors. I usually volunteer working with children and I was accustomed to working with them. I had done a volunteer project once at a nursing home, it was a Christmas event and I went to take gifts and cards to the elderly. However, I had never volunteered to teach them or take time out to understand how they learn.

The first few sessions were a little difficult for me just because the type of patience needed to teach seniors is different from children. The senior had bad memory, therefore things needed to be repeated to them more than once and they have very shaky hands when using the computer. They also were hard of hearing, so my tone of voice had to be louder. It was hard for me because when I raised my voice I did not want to seem rude but I also wanted to make sure they heard me. However, as the weeks progressed, I learned how much of patience I have, these seniors really need our help and they were so eager to learn

When I would ask the seniors what they wanted to learn I usually heard the same response, and that was to be able to email their family members and communicate with them. They all loved their family so much and were eager to get in contact with them. I think my favorite session must have been when I made a Face Book account for one of the seniors. She was so happy to see her grandchildren and sons on there. She requested all o them and was looking at their pictures. She could not believe that this website had all her family and that they were only a click away. The seniors sometimes said they are lonely or did not always have someone to talk to, and with these “technological advances” as they would call it, they were just in awe. Skype, and yahoo messenger were their entire favorite to learn.

It feels amazing being able to teach the elderly to use computers. They are so grateful and appreciative of everything the team would do, especially at the Henry Street Settlement. At the HSS, these seniors are of low income. They could not afford to get computer classes, and because of this I feel that they were more appreciative. They were just so grateful that we all took time out to teach them. They would remind us of it every time we went. It was such a fun experience, and the seniors seemed to have learned a lot. Some went as far as asking me how to buy houses online! They wanted to become masters at the web, and with our help I really feel that we were stepping stones for them. They can now keep learning with the basics that we taught them. If I lived in New York I would probably continue going to HSS, the elderly there are amazing. 

